
 Cañon City Youth Soccer Association PO Box 396 Canon City CO 81215 

 

March 13, 2017 meeting minutes:  Submitted by Lydia Beals. 

In attendance: Lydia Beals: Board President  Pam Hardy: Treasurer 

Josh Johns: Vice President     Misty Hinkle: Registrar/Manager 

Lisa Rowe: Secretary      Kyle West: At-large board member  

Sergei Melnik: At-large board member  Lori Jones: Parent & Potential registrar 

Meeting began at 7:07 pm. Minutes from the February meeting were read and 

approved, Misty 1st, Pam 2nd, all were in favor. 

Lori Jones was in attendance and reported to the group that she is interested in 

becoming the registrar for the club. Her son currently plays on the U15 boys team. Misty is 

willing to train Lori through the fall season registration and possibly spring as well and then Lori 

would take over. The board motioned for Lori to become the registrar for the Fall season and 

subsequent seasons. Misty will remain as assistant registrar until Lori feels confident. Sergei 1st, 

Pam 2nd, all were in favor. Lydia will have Lori complete a background check and get her 

registered in Got Soccer. 

The board discussed the need to recruit players for the Fall 2017 season. Lydia will work 

on preparation for this and it will be the main focus of the May meeting. 

Spring Season update: Lydia will work with the board to get small sided goals over to 

Mountain View Park for practice use. Home games will start Saturday. The board also reviewed 

two parent complaints. Blitz board president has handled both complaints from the U15 boys 

team. One player may resign from the U15 boys team, Lydia will continue to attempt to contact 

the parents involved regarding this matter. The board had no concerns or instructions regarding 

either complaint.  

The board reviewed scholarship applications for the spring. HS boys will have 2 

scholarship applicants and 2 approvals, U15 girls have 3 applicants and 2 approvals (awaiting 3rd 

official application), U13 girls had 1 applicant a partial $25 scholarship was approved, U15 boys 

have one potential applicant, but nothing official yet. Board discussed looking at the free and 

reduced lunch program locally and other poverty standards to improve our application form. JJ 

Johns will collect this information for the board. The board also discussed possible volunteer 

requirements for scholarships, including 4 hours of work per player. 4 scholarships and 1 partial 

scholarship were approved; Kyle 1st, Sergei 2nd, all in favor. 



The treasurer’s report was also reviewed and approved. Lydia 1st, Lisa 2nd, all in favor. 

The board asked for the City Market Community Rewards information to be shared with the 

club again. Lydia will ensure this is done through managers and club email. 

The board discussed concerns with CSA including the HS boys bronze league and there 

only being 4 teams, CO-ED rules, and other frustrations. Lydia will continue to try to talk to CSA 

about our clubs needs. 

The group discussed an upcoming E license coaching clinic in Salida. Coaches are 

frustrated that this is being offered during the spring season. Lydia will continue to ask CSA for 

a grant extension so that coaches can participate in this course over the summer instead.    

The meeting adjourned at 8:22 pm  

The next board meeting will be April 3rd at 7 pm. 

 

  


